
 
WEDDIN SHIRE COUNCIL | ON PUBLIC EXHIBITION 

PROPOSED NAMING OF MEDIAN STRIP OPPOSITE OLIVER PARK 

TO LARRY MCDONALD PARK, CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 

At the 21 March 2024 Ordinary Council Meeting, Council resolved to go out for public 

exhibition to name the median strip opposite ‘Oliver Park’ to ‘Larry McDonald Park’ in 

Caragabal NSW 2810. 

Background 

Council received a request from the Caragabal Progress Group to pursue the 

naming of a median strip located in Caragabal opposite ‘Oliver Park’ to ‘Larry 

McDonald Park’.  The Caragabal Progress Group provided a petition with the 

request, the petition was signed by 52 residents in Caragabal and region.  The 

petition provided strong support to name the area Larry McDonald Park. 

The Caragabal Progress Group have been unable to verify if the median strip in 

question was formally called Oliver Park.  The concept to name the median strip to 

honour the well-known resident has been an idea put forward by the Caragabal 

Progress Group and was supported by Council (Resolution 052/24). 

As Council has approved the recommendation, we now provide public notification on 

the naming of the median strip to ‘Larry McDonald Park’. The public exhibition period 

of 28 days provides the community notice on the proposed naming. We welcome 

any input or submissions to mail@weddin.nsw.gov.au 

Submissions must be provided by 5:00pm Friday 3 May 2024.  If no submissions are 

received Council considers unanimous support for the naming of the median strip to 

Larry McDonald Park. 

How are we notifying you? 

 Adjoining neighbours will be notified by mail. 

 See ‘Public Exhibition’ section on Council’s website https://weddin.nsw.gov.au  

F: On our Facebook feed 

 : See ‘Council News’ in the Grenfell Record 
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